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 Conference News! 
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Inside this issue: 

Planning the MITESOL 2012 Conference has been as 
rewarding as it has been challenging. Above all, it has 
been a community effort as the MITESOL Board 
Members and Madonna Team have worked in unison to 
assure that Michigan TESOL professionals once again 
have a great professional development opportunity. To 
this end, we chose as this yearõs conference motto: 
òServing for a Better Worldó, which speaks to the very 
core of our profession. Accordingly, we invited two key 
note speakers with impressive expertise in both TESOL 
and service learning. Friday night Dr. Angelika Kraemer 
of Michigan State University will give the talk entitled: 
òEngaging Students in and Preparing Them for K-12 
Service Learning Projects.ó On Saturday, Dr. Adrian 
Wurr of the University of Idaho will deliver the 
presentation: òLearning Service and Service-Learning in 
Turbulent Timesó. Please read the presentersõ bios and 
their presentation abstracts in this newsletter. In 
addition to the plenary sessions we will have over sixty 
break-out sessions that address a great variety of issues 
which are of interest to the diverse groups that make-up 
our profession from K-12, post-secondary, and adult 
education teachers to teacher trainers, administrators 
and researchers. Many thanks to all who submitted their 
proposals, thus making our conference possible! 
 
This yearõs Friday night entertainment will feature the a 
capella group Kopitonez from the University of 
Michigan. The food throughout the conference will be 
prepared by Sedexo, and our chef assures us that it will 
be delicious. So please make plans to attend this yearõs 
conference. For special hotel rates, please go to http://
www.mitesol.org/conferences/2012-conference/2012-
hotel-information/ 
 
As Madonna University, a Catholic University in the 
Franciscan tradition, celebrates its 75 anniversary, our 
Madonna Local Team is excited to have the privilege to 
host the MITESOL 2012 Conference.  
 
See you in October!   
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From the Editor 
 Itôs odd to write this piece without the input of my co-editor Val Weeks, who has had to step down early 

from her position due to family responsibilities. Iôd like to take this moment to thank Val for her dedication 

to making each issue of MITESOL Messages something special. Itôs also strange to think that this is my last 

opportunity to edit an issue of this newsletter. As we/I pass the editorship on to the capable hands of Allie 

Piippo and Aiman Wesley Mueller (see more information in this issue), Iôd also like to thank all the 

MITESOL board members and others members who have contributed the wonderful articles that have filled 

the pages of this publication over the years. Thanks so much for sharing your insights and expertise. 
 

Marian Woyciehowicz Gonsior, MITESOL Messages, Editor 
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MITESOL 2012 Conference Key Note Speakers 

 
We are excited to invite you to attend this yearôs key note speakersô presentations, which address directly the 

theme of our conference: ñServing for a Better World.ò 

 

Friday evening Dr. Angelika Kraemer of Michigan State University will deliver a talk entitled ñEngaging 

Students in and Preparing Them for K-12 Service-Learning Projects.ò Saturday afternoon Dr. Adrian Wurr of 

the University of Idaho will speak on  ñLearning Service and Service-Learning in Turbulent Times.ò Please 

see the abstracts and biographical information below. 

 

Friday, Oct 12, 2012 

Dr. Angelika Kraemer: Engaging Students in and Preparing Them for K-12 Service-Learning Projects 

 

Abstract 
 

Recent scholarship documents that service-learning and civic engagement programs advance studentsô 

attainment of academic learning outcomes ï if student-led initiatives are properly designed and supervised 

(e.g., Gascoigne, 2001; Grim, 2011). In this talk, I will share best practices in community-based, foreign 

language service-learning opportunities that successfully engage undergraduates with K-12 students. We will 

look at effective program design and delivery with a discipline-specific focus on studentsô development of 

linguistic and pedagogical skill sets and investigate victories and challenges in integrating service-learning 

opportunities in the language curriculum.  
 

 
 

 

 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Dr. Angelika Kraemer, Michigan State University  
 

Angelika Kraemer is Outreach and Co-Curricular Coordinator in the Center for Language Teaching 

Advancement at Michigan State University, where she also directs the Community Language School. For the 

past 11 years, Angelika has taught ESL, German, teaching methods, and general education courses at the 

elementary, secondary, and university level. She conducts research on online and blended learning, early 

language learning, program administration, and second language acquisition. Angelika is also a workshop 

leader for the Center for Language Education and Research (CLEAR). She was the 2010 recipient of the 

Michigan State University Curricular Service-Learning and Civic Engagement Award. Her community 

language program was featured in the 2010 Presidentôs Report at MSU and she received first place in the 

2012 MSU-AT&T Instructional Technology Awards Competition for her online course on the European Fairy 

Tale Tradition. Angelika currently serves as President of the Michigan American Association of Teachers of 

German, Vice President for the Michigan World Language Association, and Midwest Regional Vice President 

for Phi Beta Delta International Honor Society. 

 

Saturday, Oct. 13, 2012 

Dr.  Adrian Wurr:  Learning Service and Service-Learning in Turbulent Times 

 

Abstract  

 

Times are tough. Recovery from the worst recession in 80 years is too slow. While a coalescence of political, 

social, and economic pressures can push people and institutions to consider disengaging from their 

communities, in this talk I will argue for the opposite: Service can and should be part of the solution to the 

most of the pressing problems in society today. Presenting snapshots of service projects involving English 

Language Learners, I will also suggest that TESOL educators and their students can gain critical civic literacy 

skills by inverting the term service-learning and considering what it means to learn service. 

 

 
 

Dr. Adrian J. Wurr, University of Idaho  

 

Adrian J. Wurr is Assistant Director for Service-Learning and Internships and adjunct professor of Curriculum 

and Instruction at the University of Idaho. A Fulbright Scholar in 2007, he has published numerous scholarly 

articles in the U.S. and abroad on literacy, assessment, service-learning, and TESOL. In 2010, he was 

appointed by Governor Otter to Serve Idaho, the Governorôs Commission on Service and Volunteerism, He is 

co-editor of Learning the Language of Global Citizenship: Service-Learning in Applied Linguistics (Wiley, 

2007) and Writing, Service-Learning, and Community Literacy: A Critical Sourcebook (Bedford/St. Martin, 

2010), and serves on the editorial boards of The Reading Matrix and Reflections: A Journal of Public 

http://www.serveidaho.gov/
http://www.josseybass.com/WileyCDA/WileyTitle/productCd-1933371064.html
http://www.bedfordstmartins.com/newcatalog.aspx?disc=English&course=TeachingCentral&type=The+Bedford%2fSt.+Martin's+Series+in+Rhetoric+and+Composition&isbn=0312562233
http://www.readingmatrix.com/
http://reflectionsjournal.net/
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TESOL Academy 2012 in Michigan  

From Wendy Wang 

 

MITESOL was honored to host the TESOL Academy 2012 at Eastern Michigan University, an event held on 

June 22-23, 2012 at the Student Center, Eastern Michigan University.  It offered six workshops on hot topics 

led by leaders in the TESOL field. 

 

ñDeveloping Culturally and Linguistically Responsive Response to Intervention (RtI) Systems for English 

Language Learnersò by Barbara Marler  

ñDeveloping Language Objectives for Use in Content-Area Instructionò by Lisa Tabaku 

ñGPS: A Roadmap to Comprehensionò by Dorothy (Dotti) Kauffman  

ñTasks and Tools for Assessing Oral Languageò by Lorraine Valdez Pierce 

ñTransitions from the Beginning: Developing Academic Readiness Skills from the Startò by Kimberly 

Johnson 

ñMeeting Learner Needs in a Multilevel Classò by Emily Becketti 

 

The TESOL Academy 2012 in Michigan attracted ESOL professionals from across Michigan as well as out of 

State and overseas: OH, IN, AZ, IL, NY, TX, SC, OK, ON (Canada), and Sierra Leone.  During the days of the 

TESOL Academy, the presenters did a phenomenal job, engaging participants in hands-on analysis and 

creating activities and worksheets they could use in their own teaching settings. In addition to attending the 

workshops, participants enjoyed the collegial atmosphere and appreciated the opportunity to make professional 

contacts with counterparts at other institutions.  

 

As the first TESOL Academy in Michigan, the event was a huge success. For Michiganders and MITESOLers, 

this was the first time they had access to TESOL professional workshops without having to travel very far.  It 

provided a supportive environment for ESOL professionals in Michigan to grow at a critical time of need. As 

Chair of the local TESOL Academy Planning Committee, I would like to thank the team members for their 

dedication that made the event a success on site. From initial planning to promotion and onsite registration, 

they helped tremendously in their capacity. The TESOL Academy in Michigan would not have been such a 

success without their hard work.  

 

My special thanks to:  

 

Zuzana Tomaġ (Public Relation Officer, EMU) 

Lisa Lockhart (SIG Leaders Liaison, Lamphere Public Schools) 

Karen Morrison (K-12 SIG Leader, Clarenceville Public Schools) 

Rick Rojas (Treasurer, Northville Public Schools) 

Jaana Terhune (ESL x Special Education SIG Leader, Central Academy in Ann Arbor) 

Ellen Brengle (Secretary, South Lyon Community Schools) 

Marian Gonsior (MITESOL Newsletter Editor, Madonna University) 

 



MITESOL 2012 Conference Teaser  

From Jane DeGroot 

 

When I closed out a 2 ½ year federal grant at the end of July, 2012, I realized that I have learned much about 

the training needs  and desires of both ESL and ABE (Adult Basic Education) adult learners.   ñReady to 

Workò was an eight week program that we cycled through nine times.   The program evolved into a very 

intensive training that provided 16 hours of face-to-face instruction each week  Our learners at first thought 

that would be difficult to accommodate, but in the end, found the scheduling satisfactory because of the time 

required to reinforce challenging concepts in math, reading and locating information.  If these three skill areas 

reflect ACTôs WorkKeysô assessments, which when passed at a level three or higher, secure a National Career 

Readiness Certificate (NCRC).  Unfortunately, most of our learners came into the program unable to pass in at 

least one, if not all of the skill areas.   

 

Throughout their engagement in the program, all learners met regularly with a Career Coach for career 

counseling.  This included some personality testing related to career options, job searching and decision-

making.  Once they zeroed in on a career option, an action plan to achieve their goals was created and 

implemented.  Learners were also required to attend Employability Skills training, which provided the 

necessary soft skills for getting and maintaining a job.   Achieving an NCRC offers certification that indicates 

the individual possesses the fundamental skills in reading, math and locating information necessary for most 

jobs.  Many of these adults do not have a high school diploma or GED, so it is a significant achievement for 

them.   

 

If this sounds like something you might be interested in hearing more about, please join me and a panel 

consisting of our Ready To Work ESL instructor, a Human Resources specialist from a local food 

manufacturing company, and the Executive Director of the National CRC Advocates.  We hope to see you at 

Madonna University in October!     
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2012 Conference Proceedings  
From the Editorial Team 
 

 Please consider submitting your MITESOL 2012 Conference paper to the MITES0L Conference 

Proceedings Editorial Team. You will be able to purchase your own personal copy of the completed publication. 

Please send submissions to the Lead Editor-James Perren at jperren@emich.edu before the December 31, 2012 

deadline. 
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TESOL Academy participants arrive for the event held on the campus of 

Eastern Michigan University in June. 

TESOL Academy presenters (from right, Lisa Tabaku, Emily Becketti, Dotti 

Kaufman, Barbara Marler, Kimberly Johnson, and Lorraine Valdez Pierce) and 

MITESOL past president, Wendy Wang (far left)ðat Eastern Michigan 

University. 


